
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear AME Church Members: 

Please see this Alert sent by Bro. Don Clemons, Social Action Coordinator for the 9th Episcopal District.  Please share this 

exciting information with kudos to Bishop Harry Seawright and the people of the Ninth Episcopal District. 

In Case You Missed It 

Mrs. Rosa L. Parks Day Bill Passes 

The Alabama House of Representatives on, March 22, 2018, passed the Rosa Parks Holiday Bill unanimously!  The bill 

now goes to the Governor for her signature.  Thank you, Rep. Laura Hall and Senator Vivian Figures, for sponsoring the 

bill. Mrs. Parks' legacy will continue for future generations. Special thanks to Bishop Harry L. Seawright, Mr. Lamar 

Higgins, Pastor Farrell J. Duncombe and Mrs. Parks' home church at the time of her arrest, Saint Paul AME Church - 

Montgomery, Troy University, Alabama State University and everyone who worked together for this great cause. 

 "The first day of December of each year is designated as Mrs. Rosa L. Parks Day in this state. All citizens of this state are 

requested to devote some portion of Mrs. Rosa L. Parks Day to commemorate the accomplishments of Mrs. Rosa L. 

Parks, a woman of great courage, vision, love and faith who helped usher in the modern civil rights movement on 

December 1, 1955, by refusing to give up her seat on a bus in Montgomery Alabama. Each resident of this state is 

requested to observer the day with appropriate activities." 

 

Peace, 

Jeffery Cooper 
General Secretary/CIO 
African Methodist Episcopal Church  
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
P.O. Box 331028   -   500 8th Avenue South   -   Nashville, TN 37203   
Office:  615-254-0911   -   Fax:  615-254-0912   -   cio@ame-church.com  


